
USEP-OHIO E-Update December 21, 2011

Dear Parents, Grandparents, Educators and Professionals – Friends of USEP-OHIO,

As we ran holiday errands today, basking in the bright sun so rare this time of year, we suddenly felt the spirit of the season – peace on earth and good will to you and all!  
We are busy with year end USEP-OHIO tasks for closing out the year and opening 2012.  It is a gift to be able to say we are able to continue.  We are so proud of our programs.

Looking back, projects that showcased USEP programs and students stand out.  We proudly helped host national safety advocates and our Ohio Discover Parenting students demonstrated their winning projects at the annual National Association of Women Highway Safety Leaders (NAWHSL) meeting in Cincinnati.

We hope this season finds you well, and wish you health, happiness and prosperity in the coming New Year.  As the year comes to a close, we want to thank you for the caring and hard work you offer to your family and other Ohio families.  We hope our work to help you keep up with the latest in new information makes a difference in the lives of real Ohio families, and helps us all to target services and to create programs that really matter.

Included in this E-Update: Our holiday greeting and Parent tips to help you through the season; and announcements of grants targeting Ohio programs for Early Childhood and Regional Collaboration in Southern Ohio counties.  We will send more information about the legislature and other reports right after the holidays.

 The holiday season places special stresses on many of you to balance home and family and your interactions with children in your home and work lives.  We invite you to read or print and share with others, the USEP-OHIO Parent Tip on Dealing with Holiday Stress http://www.usep-ohio.com/Parenting-Tips.html   As you visit the Holiday Stress Tip, Scroll down on that Parent Tip page to find more from our library.  Click on A Toy Checkup for help with safe toy selection, or Teaching Kids to Care for more helps with teaching generosity.   These and other tips are available on our website along with more information about USEP-OHIO http://www.usep-ohio.com/Parenting-Tips.html 
Cindy McKay, Executive Director, USEP-OHIO, Inc.

.  USEP-OHIO was first established in the 1970’s and incorporated in 1979, to make a difference by providing services to Ohio parents and children, and offering services that reach out with information, education and support to parents and professionals.  If you wish to make a donation, please send to USEP-OHIO 7514 Slate Ridge Blvd., Reynoldsburg, OH 43068.

A donation of any size is appreciated.  USEP-OHIO is a 501 ( c ) 3 non-profit, and your support is 100% tax deductible.  

So many more of us have experienced difficulty in managing financially during such hard economic times.  More Ohio kids and families are falling into the at risk categories than ever, including the students affected by our teachers and programs.  It is such an important time to share the stories of projects that need support and restoration!  Please share the good news of those that make a difference in the lives of families and in the future of Ohio.  We have watched programs disappear as they are totally cut out during 2011.  We will continue to support programs that provide outreach for healthy children and families from birth to adulthood, and to focus on the issues of at-risk children and families in Ohio.
Early Childhood Grant Awarded to Ohio:  The U.S. Department of Education announced on December 16, 2011 that Ohio is among nine states to receive funding ($70 million) to improve early-childhood education programs through the federal Race to the Top program's Early Learning Challenge initiative. Ohio's grant proposal calls for an expansion of the state's "Step Up to Quality" early childhood education rating system; support for early child care professionals to earn degrees; and a collaboration with Maryland to develop better pre-Kindergarten assessments.  Ohio was among 35 states competing for the funds that will be used to support early childhood education services to prepare children for Kindergarten.  Other states that will be funded include California, Delaware, Maryland, Massachusetts, Minnesota, North Carolina, Rhode Island, and Washington.  More information about Ohio's proposal is available. 

Consortia Win Grants to Improve Efficiency:  The Ohio Department of Education announced on December 15, 2011 that two consortia will share $500,000 in grants to improve efficiencies through collaboration. Funds to support the collaborations were included in HB153 (Amstutz) the biennial budget.

Schools in 18 southeast counties will receive a $250,000 grant to participate in a pilot program called The Southeastern Ohio Regional Service Center Collaborative. The collaborative will serve 65 school districts and 112,000 students and will work to reduce transportation costs by sharing routes and maintenance costs; reducing purchasing costs through bulk purchasing; reducing technology costs by adopting standardized equipment and sharing data centers; and more. The Educational Service Centers participating in the collaborative include Athens-Meigs, East Central Ohio, Gallia-Vinton, Jefferson County, Muskingum Valley, Ohio Valley, and Perry-Hocking.

School districts in four southwest counties that participate in the Interagency Shared Services Network of Southwest Ohio will use their $250,000 grant to design and implement a regional transportation center to serve students with disabilities; share information technology; and implement educator evaluations. Members of Interagency Shared Services Network of Southwest Ohio include the Educational Service Centers of Butler, Clermont, Hamilton, and Montgomery counties. The Interagency Shared Services Network of Southwest Ohio, serves 415,000 students in 15 school districts across four counties.
Save the date or program information for our E-Update calendar:  Send us your dates for 2012 trainings, meetings, seminars, conferences and other events.  We will try to share them with readers in a timely way to get your news out to others who need to know!  Send to usepohio@usepohio.com.  

USEP-OHIO thanks any organizations in Ohio who share their events and information on our Events Calendar, and to Director Donna Collins ohioartseducation@gmail.com, Ohio Alliance for Arts Education (www.OAAE.net), and Joan Platz for content for advocacy. Contact us at usepohio@usepohio.com.  Visit our website www.USEP-OHIO.com  with questions, comments, Parent Tips for parents, grandparents and teachers and much more! 
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